Agenda of the Committee Meeting of the Mid Sussex triathlon Club
The Bent Arms Lindfield, 7-4-14 at  8pm
                                               
1. Commitee for Meeting
David Ricketts-club secretary

Mark Jordan-President

Peter Harris -membership secretary

 Rachel Baker-treasurer

Julie Williams- welfare secretary

                  Apologies     
Rob Hoodless

                             
Steve Alden 

                               
Pippa Crouch

                               
T Moore

 Steve Burchall-club kit and sponsorship

Rose Ryan-Junior secretary

Stephen Mcmenamin-race guy

Julienne Stuart-Colwill- social secretary part 1
Kay  Mcmenamin-social secretary (part 2)

 

2. Minutes         
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

3. Club Coaching

We still need  more coaches. Members are encouraged to join the coaching team

We discussed fees for Thursday evening coached sessions. Club members should expect to pay £1 per person and non members £2 per person. Those coaches unwilling to accept direct payment ought to give the money to P Harris to put into club activities.

Mark Jordan volunteered to write a fee schedule for members and non members.

4. Juniors

The next (spring) block of Tri Hub coaching has started. This is planned to end with the EG junior tri. It was agreed to plan a duathlon  with Hedgehogtri at Preston park next March

Online registration for Go Tri commences in May. Steve Mac was thanked for his help with administration. In the future Go Tri may take place at Ardingly or Great Walstead schools.

There was a vote of thanks for those club members who have given up time to help with GoTri.

All those involved plan to renew their DBS checks in line with BTF good practise.

 

5. Swimming

Swimming at Ardingly reservoir commences on Saturday 19-4-14. This will thereafter be on Saturdays from 8 30 am to 10 am and on Tuesdays from 6pm to 7 30 pm. Julie Williams is going to send round an email concerning the kayak rota. Open water coaching may be provided this year. East Grinstead participants will be asked to participate in the spotters' rota. A closed group on Facebook may be set up to coordinate this. To keep the reservoir administration staff happy all swimmers will be encouraged to keep to the agreed rules and times.

Regarding the 5:3:1 race on 2-8-14 the risk assessment is being completed by Mark Jordan with details such as photographs and Google plots. The plan is then to register the race with the BTF (or ASA) We need 7 kayaks at least for the proposed 50 swimmers. Please volunteer to kayak if you have the time.

6. Mid Sussex tri race

No points raised

7. Club Kit

Recent group emails have announce the arrival of leisure kit. Juniors' and other kit is awaited.

 
8. Treasurers' report

Around 50% of expected membership fees have so far been received (55 members).

10 new members have joined.

                                       
9. Chairmans' Report

The club mark is still 'pending' and should be granted in time.

Other clubs: Active discussions with other clubs about cooperation continue. Four other clubs attended the recent safeguarding course on 2-4-14 (EG, Hedgehogtri, Brighton, Multisport). Burgess Hill runners are keen for stronger  links. We can attend their track sessions at the Lewes track and they can have access to our sessions.

A cross-country race is planned for October.

Money distributed to clubs from central sources is usually given to promote inclusion of the following groups: children, different ethnic groups, and the disabled.
10. Social Matters

Members are encouraged to join in the tea and cakes session after Saturday reservoir swimming

                                        

11. AOB
1. The committee has asked Kevin James to liaise with Burgess Hill running club regarding their 
attempt to get a running track for the area.

2. Pete Harris will be reminding members via email of the expiry dates of their membership 

"Just over half the membership have paid their membership subscriptions and swim subs for the current year so Pete Harris will now issue a reminder to pay - please ignore this if you have already made payment. 
 

Pete has also noticed that half of all members renewing have not registered any details on the club website.  This is preventing him from updating membership and swim subs expiry dates for these members.  The club does need to hold up to date medical, contact and emergency contact details so if you are not willing to enter details on the website you will need to complete a 2014 Membership Form and pass this to Pete urgently."
3. The first aid course for members is more affordable if we combine with other clubs. The course 
costs £250. it is held for a minimum of 
6 and a maximum  of 25 participants. Each 
participant has to pay £10 for the course book.
4. Julie Williams and Mark Jordan will look at the available courses for triathlon clubs and choose the 
relevant ones to apply for.
12. Next meeting

19-5-14 at the Bent Arms at 8 pm

